ISSUED: October 4, 2005

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON
UM 1066
In the Matter of an Investigation Into )
Regulatory Policies Affecting New ) RULING
Resource Development. )

DISPOSITION: EXTENSION OF TIME GRANTED

On March 17, 2005, the Oregon Public Utility Commission (Commission)
issued Order No. 05-133, requiring PacifiCorp and Portland General Electric Company
(PGE) to either file opt-out tariffs for Commission review, or submit a consensus report
explaining why an opt-out plan is not workable.

On September 30, 2005, PacifiCorp filed a motion for an extension of time
in which to file its opt-out tariff because it needed time to review its tariff in light of the
recently issued order in UE 170 (Order No. 05-1050). PacifiCorp indicated that it could
fileitstariff by October 14, 2005.

PacifiCorp’s motion is granted. Either the opt-out tariff or the consensus
report is now due October 14, 2005.

Dated this 4th day of October, 2005.

Kathryn A. Logan
Administrative Law Judge



